
Greenwood Forest Homeowner’s Association 

Tennis Court Policies and Rules 

 
1. Courts may be reserved through the club manager at 281-444-3522.  Reservations 

may only be made for league play and tournaments.  All other sign-ups are on a first come 

first served basis.  All players, visitors and guests must sign the court register posted 

adjacent to Court 3.  Time limits are stated on the court register to ensure court availability 

to all members who wish to play. 

 

2. Courts are available daily from 07:00 AM to 10:30 PM with the exception of 

scheduled league play and tournaments.  One court is generally available for walk-ons on a 

strictly first come, first served basis. 

 

3. Tennis court access is by key.  A key may be secured in the club office for a fee.  

An additional fee is required to replace a lost key.  Keys are not to be lent. 

 

4. Customary standards of tennis etiquette as stated by the United States Tennis 

Association are expected of all users of the tennis facilities.  Loud, abusive language, 

throwing of rackets and damaging courts and equipment are among reasons that are 

deemed sufficient to be asked to leave the Club property.  In addition, all court users and 

guests are expected to clean up their trash and return squeegees and such to their proper 

storage location after use. 

 

5. Proper tennis attire, including shirts for men, must be worn at all times.  Smooth 

soled shoes designed specifically for tennis (no black marking soles) are the only 

acceptable footwear permitted on the courts.  All other shoes such as jogging and rubber 

athletic shoes with cleats are not permitted on the courts.  All apparatus such as bicycles, 

roller skates, skate boards, and roller blades are expressly prohibited from the hard court 

surfaces. 

 

6.  In addition to the rules stated in this document, two other documents will be posted 

at the tennis courts to ensure clarity of understanding of The Club’s policies and 

procedures relative to the tennis courts.  One is entitled “GUEST POLICY”.  The other is 

entitled “GENERAL RULES FOR COURT ASSIGNMENT.  Both of these documents are 

subject to updating as necessary. 
 


